

Mary Cornell of Leeds county who received the Ottawa Citizen \$125 Award of the Year. Mary has completed thirteen 4H Homemak-Club projects ing and took Grade XIII at high school with honors. She took part in several singing groups at school and was social convener for the Student Christian Movement. She is now taking nurse's training.

At Honeydale six members were dressed in traditional costumes of Scotland, Ireland, Holland, Italy and Australia and gave brief talks on the customs of these countries. Articles from these countries were on display and refreshments were made from foods imported from them.

Elaine McGregor who received the Elgin County Centennial Ontario Women's Institute Scholarship for outstanding 4H Homemaking Club work, Elaine is now attending Teacher's College.



Kinsdale subscribes to Federated News — a copy for each member. Chisholm says: "We are going to read an item from Federated News at each meeting and so learn more about F.W.I.C." Derry West gives a resume of Federated News at each meeting.

Dunchurch has a friendship link with Dunchurch Institute in England and two members have pen friends, one in India, one in Formosa

Belfountain Rockside: "Our citizenship program included a paper on Canada's Northland and organizing Women's Institutes in the North West Territories — very interesting and informative." Castlemore had a talk on the new Institutes in the N.W.T.

Derry West says: "One of our members came from Switzerland and she told of customs in her homeland and showed pieces of native china, embroidery and native costumes."

Staffa had a five minute talk at each meeting on the Maritimes, touching on location,

physical features, climate, historical background, people, natural resources, wild life, industries, cities, towns and tourist attractions.

Balsam Hill's International program featured a review of two books on Australia with a display of articles from that country, and two members sang French songs. Everyone joined in singing "Waltzing Matilda" and "Alouette."

Braeside says: "The President's and Secretary's F.W.I.C. letters are our main source of information on the national organization; and we have readings from Home and Country on F.W.I.C. work from time to time. International program features come at different meetings throughout the year. We had a Scottish program in January, and Irish program in March and in December we had a paper telling about the countries our traditional Christmas customs come from. We also had a paper on the impressions of an Italian immigrant after living a year in Canada.

Calabogie reports giving a gift to a New Canadian who was ill.

As a part of its program relating to F.W.I.C. Russell Village reports a meeting with the mottoes: "The future of Canada belongs to you; play your part" and "The empire moves forward on the feet of its children."

Argyle considers its program relating to F.W.I.C. as the raising of funds for Institute Work in the North West Territories.

Crown Hill's International program included a study of other countries — their customs, food, dress and how they celebrate Christmas and national holidays.

In Clowes Institute two members donated life membership funds to make up the necessary amount needed for the Institute to sponsor a child — a little French girl — in the Save the Children crusade.

Mitchell Square: "In cooperation with two other Institutes we are sponsoring or "adopt-

Beverley Petrie, winner of the Jean M. Scott North Perth, Ontario, Women's Institute Scholarship for 1963. Beverley is attending Stratford Teachers' Colleae. She has completed fourteen club projects and last year was a Perth County representative on the trip to United Nations.

